
 
 

Victoria Manor Holiday Connection 

Issued December 10, 2020 

Dear Residents, Families and Friends,  

December is officially here! With the winter season ahead, sometimes we find ourselves focused on the 
cold weather and long nights, however, winter is truly a beautiful time of year. We hope that you find 
ways to enjoy the season as Ontario transforms into a winter wonderland. With the holidays inching 
closer, it is hard to believe how much has happened over the last year. Canadians have pulled together 
in remarkable ways and we continue to learn as we manage the second wave of COVID-19. 

This month, whether you are enjoying the snow, getting festive for the holidays or cozying up to the 
fireplace, we need to remain vigilant in our efforts to limit the spread of COVID-19. We will need to 
adjust our traditions, celebrate only with our households, and take advantage of the many virtual ways 
to connect with each other. Scaling back our gatherings and continuing to practice frequent hand 
hygiene, physical distancing, as well as wearing a mask, are some of the many ways we can keep each 
other safe this season.  

In this special holiday edition of our Connections Newsletter, you will find some more helpful 
information and tips for celebrating the holidays safely this year. The Connections newsletter will 
resume the biweekly cadence in January 2021.  

As a reminder, please see our Victoria Manor webpage where you can find information and tools to 
support you and your loved ones through COVID-19.  

I want to thank everyone from our team at Victoria Manor, our residents and families, Public Health and 
hospital partners, for the hard work, dedication, support and understanding throughout this challenging 
year. Despite its challenges, our organization has grown from this experience and we continue to learn 
and focus on how we can improve. COVID-19 has changed a lot about the way we do things, but it does 
not change our commitment to you and your loved ones. As we enter into a new year, we will continue 
to apply everything we have learned to improve the resident and family experience and limit the spread 
of COVID-19. As we near the end of the year, may you find ways to celebrate safely and experience the 
joy of the holidays with your household. I hope that everyone enters 2021 happy, healthy and COVID-19 
free! 
 
 

Victoria Manor is currently not in Outbreak 
Information accurate as of December 7, 2020 

NOTE: COVID-19 outbreak status is determined by Public Health alone, not by the home. 

 

Health and wellbeing 
As a reminder, we have implemented provincial directives along with extra precautions to provide the 
best possible protection for residents, team members and families.  
 
Packages and Gifts: This year, the holidays are going to look a lot different – both inside and outside of 
our care community. We know how challenging it is not to see your loved one in person and while we 

https://www.kawarthalakes.ca/en/victoria-manor-long-term-care.aspx


 

 

adhere to a limit of just one essential caregiver at a time, please do keep in mind that the provincial 
government is urging all of us to limit contact to only those in their immediate household.  
 
We will be decorating for the holidays in ways that support infection prevention and control measures. 
That includes using artificial trees and plants, and other decorations that can be sanitized. We will also 
ensure that all decorations are placed in areas that do not impede clinical care or our ability to maintain 
high-touch cleaning.   
 
We will also do everything possible to help facilitate the safe delivery of packages, gifts or food to your 
loved ones over the holidays – and have developed a set of guidelines that has been reviewed by our 
medical and infection control experts at Sienna. We want to ensure that we are doing everything 
possible to bring holiday cheer to the residence while maintaining the highest infection control 
protocols.   
 
Please refer to the following guidelines: 
 
• Gifts/parcels:  

o All items must be labeled with the resident’s name and room number.  
o We must follow all precautions and recommendations when accepting items. Parcels must 

be in containers/bags that can be cleaned and disinfected.  
• Food:  

o Single serving container (example: shortbread cookies must be individually wrapped if 
intended to be shared, and if not shared, then can be in one container). 

o The container must be cleaned and disinfected on receipt. 
o Take-out food can be ordered and delivered but must be in container that can be cleaned 

and disinfected.  
• Decorations: 

o Decorations are to be handled only by team members. 
o Please ensure any decorations follow Fire and Safety recommendations.  
o Low to no-touch decorations are preferred such as wall decorations, wreaths and posters. 
o Decorations will not be placed on high-touch or regularly cleaned surfaces.  
o High touch or tactile decorations should be avoided.  
o Decorations must not interfere with regular clinical or housekeeping duties and are not to 

obstruct clinical signs or access to personal protective equipment. 
o Any decorations affixed to walls or windows, including wall stickers and “clings,” must not 

damage the paint or other finishes. 
o Outdoor decorations are permitted. Will maintain physical distancing when displaying. 

 
Essential Caregivers: we continue to allow only one designated essential caregiver per resident at a 
time, with a maximum of 2 designated essential caregivers. All essential caregivers must be 18 years of 
age and need to connect with our team before beginning visits for a comprehensive PPE, hand hygiene, 
and social distancing training.  

 



 

 

Staying safe this holiday season 
As we welcome December, we recognize the holidays will look a lot different this year. We have your 
festivities covered and are encouraging you to celebrate safely with the Safe Holiday Celebration Tips 
Poster shared at the end of this newsletter.  
 
This month is a great time to pick up old hobbies or discover new ones, like baking a batch of your 
favourite holiday treats, joining an online book club, or working on a festive puzzle. In addition, don’t 
forget about the power of technology, which can allow us to virtually visit our loved ones no matter how 
far apart they might be. Please do your part to stop the spread of COVID-19 this holiday season.  

 

Memorable moments 
This month, team members and residents had fun wearing their favourite PJ’s and Onesies all day for 
Pajama day! 

  
 
 
 
 
                     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Thank you for your support as we work together to navigate the situation.  

If you have suggestions about how we can improve, please feel free to email them to: 
vmcovid19questions@kawarthalakes.ca.   

Sincerely, Pamela Kulas, Executive Director 

Team members 
recently had fun 

dressing up as family 
members from 

Whoville!
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Please join us for a 

Victoria Manor 
Family Member Virtual Town Hall 

 
Wednesday December 30th  

6:30 pm to 7:15 pm 
 

We will provide you with updates regarding clinical and operational processes, and also 
invite you to ask questions. 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR ATTENDING THE TOWN HALL 

Access from a Computer (Recommended) 
1. Click the box below 
 

 
 
Access from a Phone 

1. Call:  16475580588  
2. Insert Meeting ID:  923 2172 1449 #   
3. Passcode: 320413 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR ASKING QUESTIONS 
 

Ask Question in Advance:  
To ask a question, please click HERE.   
 
Resident-Specific Questions:  
To maintain resident confidentiality/privacy, we will not be able to answer resident-
specific questions during the Town Hall. Please direct all resident-specific questions to 
one of our registered team members at 705-324-3558 and follow the telephone 
prompts. 

Join Virtual Town 
 

mailto:vmcovid19questions@kawarthalakes.ca
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